Working on behalf of

England Vaccination UK

Meningitis ACWY & DTP Vaccination — Year 9

Dear Parent/Carer,

We will soon be visiting your child’s school to offer the Meningitis ACWY and DTP Vaccination.

This is the final chance to complete a consent for your child online.
Please click HERE to give consent, or to decline the vaccine, if you have not done so already.

Please note this is NOT the Covid vaccination.

By law, some young people may be mature enough to provide their own consent, so-called ‘Gillick
competent’. For pupils who do not have parental consent, a health professional can assess if a child
under the age of 16 can be considered competent to understand the benefits and risks.

Gillick competency assessment helps people who work with children to balance the need to listen to
children's wishes with the responsibility to keep them safe.

Vaccination UK are commissioned to offer the vaccine to 100% of eligible children. Please be aware,
for those young people who we do not hold a record of parental consent for, we will offer the
opportunity to self consent |E the young person would like to go ahead. This is strictly subject to the
child being deemed competent following a Registered Health Professional’'s assessment on the day.

Vaccination UK always encourage young people to share decisions about their healthcare with their
parents and carers.

For further information on Gillick Competence please see links below:

Gillick competence and Fraser guidelines | NSPCC Learning

Consent to treatment - Children and young people - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

Supporting immunisation programmes - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)

Yours Faithfully,

Your School Immunisation Team.

\

Vaccination UK


https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/dtp/2021/suffolk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-protection-system/gillick-competence-fraser-guidelines
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/consent-to-treatment/children/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/supporting-immunisation-programmes
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Immunisation Team Information

Norfolk norfolk@v-uk.co.uk 01603 559320
Suffolk Suffolk@v-uk.co.uk 01473858963
Cambridgeshire and Cambsandpeterborough@v-uk.co.uk 01480595047
Peterborough

Hertfordshire Hertfordshire@v-uk.co.uk 01462 427008

Vaccination UK Privacy Notice;

Who is collecting the data?

Vaccination UK is collecting information about your child to ensure that we have up to date health
information about their health at the time that you are consenting for them to receive an immunisation.
Their demographic information is used to ensure that we identify their electronic health record accurately.
What data is being collected?

We ask for basic demographic data to allow us to identify them and their health record. The information
about their health is utilised by the nurses to ensure that they can confirm that the immunisation is
suitable for them.

What is the legal basis for processing the data?

Section 9 (2)(h) of the Data Protection Act 2018 allows for processing of your child’s data for the provision
of direct healthcare and the management of healthcare systems.

Will the data be shared with any third parties?

Your child’s data will be shared with their General Practice (GP) and with the child health information
system (CHIS) which holds immunisation and screening information for all children in the UK.

How will the information be used?

We collect data on consent forms to allow us to identify a person’s health record if you have consented to
their immunisation and to allow the nurses to make decisions about their care based on the most up to
date information about their current health.

How long will the data be stored for?

The information will be stored on their electronic health record after their vaccination; this information will
be then be available throughout their lifetime. Their paper records will be destroyed once they have been
scanned on to their record.

What rights does the data subject have?

Data subjects have the right to request a copy of any data we request or record about them.

How can you contact us with queries or concerns about this privacy notice?

If you have any queries or concerns regarding the information that we hold about your child or have a
question regarding this notice, please contact us.
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